
 

TOWN of WOOLSEY  

 Regular Meeting                 October 11, 2021 

 

 Mayor Laggis opened the meeting at 7:00 p.m.  

Agenda Changes 

Meeting Procedures 

Minutes of Meeting 

Councilman Carden made a motion to approve the September minutes as written. 

Councilman Wright seconded him. Councilman Smith was in favor. Motion passed 

unanimously. 

Financial Report 

Councilman Wright made a motion to approve the October Financial Report as submitted. 

Councilman Smith seconded him. Councilman Carden was in favor. Motion passed 

unanimously.  

Agenda Changes – Mayor Laggis requested that, with the agenda items increasing, 

audience members save their comments/questions, which are welcomed and appreciated, 

until after the Council discusses the agenda item.  Councilman Carden concurred, noting 

that it will help the Council stay on track. 

Old Business 

1. Comprehensive Plan Update – The agreement with ARC was presented to David Ballard, 

the Town Attorney, who signed off on it. Councilman Smith will head this up. A committee 

will be put together, which will include Cherie Morgan, Valerie Akin, Karen Graser, along 

with a few other residents, whom the Council members will reach out to. The first meeting 

should be held before the first of the year. There will be a Public Hearing in December to 

begin the process. 

2. Lake Horton Update – Councilman Wright reported that he had spoken to Anita Godby, 

the Director of Parks and Rec, in regards to the parking at Lake Horton when reserving a 

pavilion. He was informed that, upon rental payment of a pavilion, parking passes for out of 

county residents, can be purchased for $5.00/car. He also spoke to her about the grills. She 

said that there should be 4, and if not, she will contact the Water Department to make sure 

that they get installed. Finally, he brought up the lack of dumpsters. Those are under the 

purview of the Water Department, but she will tell them that concerns had been relayed to 

her. Mayor Laggis told the Council that he had spoken to Vanessa Tigert at the Water 

Department, who did not seem receptive about installing dumpsters. Councilman Smith 

asked if there were trash cans and was told yes, but individuals had to bag and take their 

trash from the pavilion areas. Councilman Smith then asked who takes care of the trash 

from the cans placed around the park? No one knew the answer, but that trash was being 

picked up.  

 



 

3. Intersection Lighting Update – Mayor Laggis spoke to Phil Mallon and was told that either 

the County or GDOT would be responsible for repair or replacement of the lights. 

New Business 

1. Short Term Work Program Update – Tabled until November meeting. 

2. Emergency Services Breakfast – Will be held on Saturday, December 4th, at 9:00 a.m.  

3. Other – Public Works put up a new Hampton Road sign to avoid confusion.  

With no more business to come in front of the Council, Councilman Wright made a motion to 

adjourn the meeting at 7:42 p.m. He was seconded by Councilman Smith. Councilman 

Carden was in favor and the motion passed unanimously. 

 

Respectfully Submitted,   

  

Stacey Collins, Town Clerk  


